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ATTACHMENT 

CMM  COMMITTEE MEETING

NORTH EAST LINCOLNSHIRE CLINICAL COMMISSIONING GROUP 

HELD ON 1st October 2013 – 10.00am to 12noon
IN 
Athena Meeting room 3
	PRESENT:
	Laura Whitton, Deputy Chief Finance Officer, NEL CCG

Jackie France, Head of strategy and Development at NYHCSU

Helen Kenyon, Deputy Chief Executive, NELCCG

Paul Kirton-Watson, Assistant Director for Quality and Experience NELCCG

Michelle Barnard Assistant Director Service Planning and Redesign, NEL CCG

Lisa Hilder, Assistant Director for Strategic Planning NELCCG

Eddie McCabe, Assistant Director, Finance and Procurement - NELCCG

	
	Jake Rollin, Assistant Director, Care and Independence ASC NELCCG

	IN ATTENDANCE:
	

	
	

	APOLOGIES
	Emma Kirkwood,, Workforce manager, NYHCSY 

Cathy Kennedy, Deputy Chief Executive, NELCCG 

Cate Carmichael, Director Of Public Health NELC

Jeremy Baskett, Relationship Manager, NYHCSU




	ITEM
	
	ACTION

	
	
	

	1.
	APOLOGIES
As noted above
	

	
	
	

	2.
	DECLARATION OF INTEREST 
None
	

	
	
	

	3.
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING –   2nd September 2013
The minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd September 2013 were agreed as a true record
	

	
	
	

	4.
	MATTERS ARISING
The QIPP saving relating to Low Priority Procedures will be achieved this financial year.  Spend year to date indicates that appropriate reductions have been made, however further work will be done in year in preparation for next year’s programme and identification of reworking of the policy in relation to suitable procedures
The Christmas Opening times have been confirmed – Athena building will be closed on 27th December and phones covered by the CSU. A communication to be sent out to all staff


	LW/LH

Louise Nicholls

	5.
	STANDING ITEMS TO ENABLE ESCALATION WHERE REQUIRED:

· WORKFORCE AND OD
Kay Perkins (replacement for Claire Stocks) has started today. Band 7 post in Service Redesign has been appointed and will start in due course
Mandatory training report – subject to validation, 50% of modules have been completed across the organisation.
Eddie will circulate the report once validated
· PERFORMANCE EXCEPTIONS inc PARTNERSHIP AGREEMENT                    
Tony Hunter (CEO at NELC) has resigned and information is awaited in relation to the process to replace him.
NLAG 
18 week wait has deteriorated therefore an action plan will be required

Mixed sex accommodation – 26 breaches in relation to how it is now being defined following the Keogh visit.
Safeguarding training – below trajectory for April 14 – will be raised at LSCB

Never event in June 13, a 12 hour A and E breach (trolley wait) at Scunthorpe following a transfer from Hull
Site specific information needs to be available for us in relation to NLAG performance as well as overall position, so that we can report out appropriately
	Eddie McCabe
Michelle Barnard



	
	
	

	
	DISCUSSION:
	

	
	
	

	6.
	POLICY DEVELOPMENT:
· THE WEEK – Status Update
Nothing to raise
· ASC COMMUNICATIONS
Nothing to raise
	

	
	
	

	7.


	PLANNING (INCLUDING HEALTHY LIVES HEALTHY FUTURES & QIPP) – Lisa Hilder / Laura Whitton
A very high level refresh of the medium term financial plan has been undertaken - £7m will need to be found over the next three years in relation to QIPP (from Health monies). This assumes that financial targets associated with HLHF will be achieved. £6m will also be put into the integration fund and further discussions with the Local Authority are on-going as to how this is already/will be allocated.
In relation to ASC, proposals amounting to £4.7m against a target of £7m have been put forward, however there will also be savings against demographic growth in the amount of £2.8m.

Further schemes will need to be identified for ASC as well as Health in order to meet identified targets.
The phasing of the savings needs to be worked through as the operational impact of the identified schemes is further understood.

Further work is being undertaken by the HLHF modelling group to produce more substantive figures in order to understand the output from the zero based modelling exercise and the workshops on service redesign.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Revised SHMI Action Plan – (deferred from August meeting)

Paul Kirton Watson and Katherine Wiley (NL) have reviewed the current action plan and determined that further assurance/robust measures need to be built into the plan to provide the right basis for increase in quality in relation to SHMI
This then needs to be agreed by the Mortality Action Group and appropriate assurances put in place on reported progress. Paul and Katherine will review monthly to ensure that progress is agreed and robust

Key Performance Indicators have also been included to support the assurance process.

Assurance has been gained through site visits on to the Wards and improvements have been identified – there remains significant ground to cover.

Primary care development needs some focus and this is complicated through the new infrastructure arrangements.

There are some differing views in the system as to where responsibilities should lie. GP education and development is a particular area of focus.
	Eddie McCabe

	
	
	

	9.
	COMMUNICATION UPDATES

Paediatric Admission Unit is continuing to deliver benefits and savings, despite a blip in July. We will need to build in a non-closure requirement into the NLAG contract relating to this service for next year.
HFMA award application has been submitted for Dr Marcia Pathak in relation to clinical innovation delivering financial benefit. We will know the outcome by the end of October.

A summary of CCG achievements in the last six months would generate some positive momentum and positive messages for the whole organisation.
Angie Dyson led on the successful opening of Heneage Road – a new Learning Disability residential facility. A family member was enabled to go on holiday for the first time in 8 years.
	Angie Dyson/James Tindall

	
	
	

	10
	Staff Emergency Contact details
The Business Support Team have requested contact details for staff members in case they need to be contacted urgently.

Michelle Barnard will liaise with HR as to the accessibility of emergency contact information and how we ensure we can contact people urgently. This may include a telephone tree for contacts.
	Michelle Barnard


	
	
	

	11.
	CSU Performance update
Nothing to report
	

	
	
	

	12.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Quality Assurance Portal for the Care Homes is now up and running. Jake would like the message to go out wider. This will be added to the January Time Out agenda
	Jake Rollin/Louise Nicholls

	
	
	

	13.
	DATE, TIME AND VENUE FOR NEXT MEETING:

DATE:      29th October 2013

TIME:       10.00am to 12noon

VENUE:    ATH3
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